
Public Meeting for:
New Germany-Trebein Road Widening Project 
Tuesday, May 15th, 2012, 6 PM to 8 PM

Beavercreek Golf Club Clubhouse 
2800 New Germany-Trebein Road, Beavercreek Ohio

PROJECT DESCRIPTION
The proposed project involves the widening and reconstructing of an approximately 0.82-mile section of New Germany-Trebein Road, (also known as Greene County Road 51), beginning just east of Bent Creek Court and ending just east of Varner Drive in the City of Beavercreek and Beavercreek Township. Specifically included in this project will be:

1.
The reconstruction of New Germany-Trebein Road to improve the roadway vertical alignment. These adjustments to the vertical alignment will improve driver sight lines with the goal of improving motorist safety. 

2. 
The widening of New Germany-Trebein Road to a three-lane facility, which will provide for 12-foot wide travel lanes, as well as a two-way left turn lane throughout much of the length of the project and left turn lanes at major intersections. A grass median will be included in the portion of the project along the frontage of the City’s Golf Course property. No pedestrian facilities are currently planned with this improvement. 
3. 
The construction of the project will require the closing of New Germany-Trebein Road between Bent Creek Court and Wyndham Drive for approximately 45 days. This closure is necessary due to the planned changes to the profile of New Germany-Trebein Road, where it would be very difficult to maintain traffic safely in this area due to the substantial profiles adjustments that are planned. The remainder of the project will be constructed under traffic. 
PROJECT STATUS AND NEXT STEPS
Currently, the project has completed the planning and engineering stages and the City is preparing to commence with the purchase of the additional right-of-way needed for this improvement. Public comments resulting from today’s meeting will be analyzed and considered along with a variety of other factors, where these public comments may result in changes to the construction drawings. Some of these other factors can include environmental impacts, constructability, property acquisition needs, and construction costs. 

SCHEDULE AND COSTS
Currently, the design of this project and the environmental reviews are substantially complete, where the City is preparing to begin the purchase of the additional right-of-way needed for the construction of this project in the very near future. The construction of this improvement is currently planned for the Summer of 2013. The funding available for construction is $1.5 million. 

COMMENTS
The purpose of this public meeting is for the City to provide project information to interested citizens and solicit their input of the proposed project. A comment sheet is attached that you may fill out during this meeting and deposit into the Comment Box or hand to one of the project representatives. Comments may also be later mailed to:

Mr. Jeff Moorman, City Engineer
Beavercreek City Hall
1368 Research Park Drive
Beavercreek, Ohio 45432

The information presented at this meeting will be available for download from the ODOT District 8 public involvement meeting webpage located at http:www.dot.state.oh.us/districts/D08/Pages/PublicInvolvementMeetingSchedule.aspx.

All comments must be received by June 4th, 2012.
We appreciate your interest in this proposed improvement.

DRAFT


